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Tavistock Community Primary School

Homework Policy



At Tavistock Community Primary School we hope to build strong partnerships between home and school. One of the ways in which we do this is through homework.  

 
Why is homework important?

· It raises your children’s achievement

· It consolidates and extends the work they have done in school

· It helps to inform you about your children’s school work and gives you the opportunity to support this work

· It is a valuable life skill and develops good work habits for secondary school and future employment.
What homework will my child get?

	
	Reading
	English
	Maths
	Project

	Foundation Stage
	Read daily for 5 mins+

Record children/parent comments in Home/School diary.
	Practise sounds and words in home school diaries – daily letters and words on talk boards.

	Practical activities at home following ideas from workshop, website and parents meetings.
	A talk toy is sent home with a different child everyday to encourage  Communication and Language skills.

	Key Stage One 
	Read daily for 10 mins+

Children and parents record comments in Home/School diary.
	-- Weekly list of words to learn to spell, linked to phonics/spelling work in class.
	Year 2: Weekly activity linked to the maths learning in class. 
On occasion teachers will set a piece of project work, linked to the class theme.  This will replace either the maths or English homework.
	Year 1:  A book toy and a class mascot is sent home with a different child weekly to encourage book talk and writing skills.

Year 2: A class toy is sent home weekly to encourage writing skills

	Key Stage Two
	Read daily 

Children and parents record comments in Home/School diary.
	- Years 3, 4 & 5 weekly list of words to learn to spell, linked to spelling strategies work in class.

- A piece of English work, linked to class learning.
	Weekly piece of work/activity linked to the maths learning in class each week.
	On occasion teachers will set a piece of project work, linked to the class theme.


How long should my child spend on their homework?

· Homework should be an enjoyable activity! If parents are not finding this to be the case, please talk to your child’s class teacher. 

· Normally, more than one day will be allowed for the completion of a homework task, except when daily practice is part of the homework e.g. reading and spellings.

· The following are our recommendations for appropriate time allocations for homework activities:

Reception – short, daily periods of time

Years 1 and 2 - 1 hour per week

Years 3 and 4 - 1.5 hours per week

Years 5 and 6 - 30 minutes per day (to include independent reading and spelling practise)
What do I do if my child gets stuck?  If your child is struggling and you are not sure how best to support them, reassure your child that it is nothing to worry about and talk to your child’s class teacher the next day. 
How do I know what homework my child has?  Children have a Homework folder or book in which the work is placed each week.  

What day is homework issued?  Friday is homework day when the piece of English and Maths homework will be issued.

When does homework have to be returned?  Wednesday

What happens if my child doesn’t get their homework finished in time?

We run a Homework club on Wednesday playtimes.  This is supervised by teaching staff.  Wednesday is homework return day, any child who has not completed his/her homework is expected to attend the club and complete the homework there. 

How will my child receive feedback on his/her homework?

The children need to know how well they have done and what they could do better. Sometimes work will be discussed in lessons, or teachers may give written comments on just one or two aspects of a piece of work. 

Should I help my child with homework?

Homework allows you to see what your children are doing and to support their learning. This partnership between school and home is a vital part of successful education.  We would like you to support your child in doing their homework.  As the children get older, this support may just take the form of providing an appropriate space to work in and time to complete the work, with younger children you will probably need to be more involved.  Remember the ultimate aim is to give children the skills to work independently out of the school environment.

If you are unsure about how much help to give, you should discuss it with your child's teacher.  They will be pleased to see you and will help you to get the balance right.
	
	12 things you can do to help your child learn



	1. 

	Give your child confidence through lots of praise and encouragement.

• You have tremendous power to strengthen your child's confidence - and confidence is vital to learning.

• Provide specific praise that focuses on a particular aspect of their work. Comments such as "I like the way you have…" is more effective than “you’re clever”.

	2. 

	Read to, and with, your child as much as possible.

• Government recommends parents and carers read for at least 20 minutes a day with their child; this can make all the difference to their progress in reading.



	3. 

	Encourage your child to observe and talk about what they see, feel, think etc.

• Even young children can be helped to read notices and signs, for example, and understand what they mean.



	4. 

	Make use of your local library.

• Look out for special events and services for children.



	5. 

	Visit museums and other places you think your child might find interesting.

• Children now have free admission to major national museums and art galleries.



	6.

	If your child likes watching television, watch it together sometimes and talk about what has been watched. Children enjoy sharing their experiences and will gain a lot from the discussion

	7. 

	Try to provide a reasonably quiet and suitable place where your child can work and show that you and all members of the family value and respect the homework activity.

	8. 

	Try to set time aside to support your child’s homework activities whilst also allowing some independence where appropriate.


	9. 

	Encourage your child to discuss homework with you, including feedback from teachers.



	10. 

	Try to help your child to see the enjoyable aspects of homework.

	11.
	Help your child to see the importance of homework and teach them to become more independent and take more responsibility for themselves as they get older.

	12.
	Remind your children to complete and hand in homework on time.
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“Well organised homework can play a vital role in raising standards of achievement.” Department for Education








